MINUTES OF THE TOWNSHIP OF STIRLING-RAWDON TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 6, 2018

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Grant Hagerman and Committee Members Rodney

Cooney, and Bob Mullin

MEMBERS ABSENT: Jeremy Solmes and Dean Graff

STAFF PRESENT: George Burkitt, Public Works Manager

Roxanne Hearns, CAO/Treasurer

Tawnya Donald, Clerk

The meeting was called to order by the Chair.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

MOTION #1

Moved by Bob Mullin Seconded by Rodney Cooney

"The Committee recommends that the Transportation Committee Agenda for November 6, 2018 be adopted as circulated."

MANAGER'S REPORT

George Burkitt, Public Works Manager reviewed the October Transportation Report with Committee.

MOTION #2

Moved by Bob Mullin

Seconded by Rodney Cooney

"The Committee recommends that the property owner responsible for having an electrical power line installed under the Township road allowance, without permission, be given notice to have the same completely removed no later than December 31, 2018

and further that any installation of power lines on Township road allowance must be in accordance with Hydro One's recommendation and municipal consent."

MOTION #3

Moved by Bob Mullin

Seconded by Rodney Cooney

"The Committee recommends that the October 2018 Transportation Report be accepted as presented."

NEW BUSINESS/ CORRESPONDENCE

MOTION #4

Moved by Rodney Cooney Seconded by Bob Mullin

"The Committee acknowledges receipt of an e-mail dated October 26, 2018 from a Ridge Road resident regarding heavy logging trucks that use west-bound Ridge Road/ Mill & Front Streets as a route to Trenton

and further recommends that the Clerk be instructed to advise the resident that Committee appreciates his concerns, however Council is unable to enforce such a restriction since Ridge Road is a public road. The recent reconstruction of Ridge Road was made possible through federal and provincial funding."

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.